
 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
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Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

105 E. Anapamu Street, Suite 407 
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(805) 568-2240 

Agenda Number:   

 

Department Name: Public Works 
Department No.: 054 
For Agenda Of: December 4, 2012 
Placement:   Set Hearing for 

December 11, 2012 
Estimated Tme:   (Estimated Time 10 

minutes Staff; 20 

minutes total) 
Continued Item: No  
If Yes, date from:  
Vote Required: Majority  

 

 

 

TO: Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Department Director Scott D. McGolpin, Public Works Director, 568-3010 

 Contact Info: Chris Sneddon, Deputy Director, Transportation, 568-3064 

SUBJECT:   Jonata Park Road Bridge (No. 51C-226) Replacement (New No. 51C-356) Project, 

Federal Project No. BROS-0083(017), County Project No. 863002, Third District 
 

County Counsel Concurrence  Auditor-Controller Concurrence  

As to form: Yes As to form: N/A     

Recommended Actions:  

That the Board of Supervisors: 

Set hearing to for December 11, 2012 (Estimated Time 10 minutes Staff; 20 minutes total) to: 

A. Approve the Project and Final Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) 12NGD-00000-00008, (Attachment 1) 

for the Jonata Park Road Bridge 51C-226 replacement project and certify the MND has been completed in 

compliance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA); 

B. Certify that the Board has reviewed and considered the information contained in the MND 12NGD-00000-

00008, as well as written comments received during the public comment period, prior to the approval of the 

project, and adopt the CEQA Findings; 

C. Authorize the Director of Public Works to advertise for construction bids for the Construction of the Jonata 

Park Road Bridge (No. 51C-226) Replacement (New No. 51C-356) Project, Third Supervisorial District, 

Federal Project No. BROS-0083(017), County Project No. 863002; 

D. Pursuant to CEQA Section 15074, adopt the Mitigation Monitoring Plan (Attachment 2A of the Board letter 

for the MND) for this project.  

Summary Text:  

The Public Works Department prepared a Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) to evaluate the environmental 

effects of the Jonata Park Road Bridge 51C-226 replacement project.  This Project will replace the Jonata Park Road 

Bridge by spanning the existing bridge with a new longer structure that raises the roadway profile. This will improve 

the sight distances and design speeds to be more in line with current design standards, while minimizing the 

environmental impacts and preserving the rural character of the existing location.  An Initial Study and Negative 

Declaration (ND) were completed in 1999 (99-ND-6) and approved by  your Board on March 28, 2000 for the 

replacement of both bridges on Jonata Park Road spanning Zaca Creek (51C-225 and 51C- 226).  The current Initial 

Study and Mitigated Negative Declaration have been prepared as an update to the 1999 ND, to address changes in the 

project and environmental conditions since 1999. 
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The Public Works Department will file a Departmental Board Letter complete with attachments for the December 11, 

2012 hearing. 

Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:  

Budgeted: Yes  

 

Authored by: 

Ron Bensel, Project Manager, Public Works Department, Transportation Engineering, 568-3311 
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